Tom “Grif” Griffin served 27 years with the Colorado Bureau
of Investigation (CBI) as a criminal investigator and laboratory
agent. While there, he provided analysis and testified as an
expert witness in Colorado district courts and/or federal courts in
bloodstain pattern analysis (BPA), crime scene reconstruction
(CSR), shooting incident reconstruction (SIR), and crime scene
investigation (CSI) and in the forensic analysis of fire debris,
controlled substances, and primer residue (GSR). Prior to
working at CBI, he was a criminalist and crime scene
investigator at the Greeley, Colorado Police Department for four
years. As a partner in BGA, he continues casework and
testimony in BPA, CSR, and SIR and instructs BPA and CSR
classes across the United States. Griffin is International
Association for Identification (IAI) certified as a Senior Crime
Scene Analyst (CSCSA), a Bloodstain Pattern Analyst (CBPA),
and a Crime Scene Reconstructionist (CCSR). He served
several years as a member of the IAI Bloodstain Pattern
Certification Board and now serves on the IAI Crime Scene
Certification Board. He is a member of the Organization of
Scientific Area Committees (OSAC) Bloodstain Pattern
Analysis Subcommittee and its Validation Task Group. Grif
was a charter member of the Scientific Working Group on
Bloodstain Pattern Analysis (SWGSTAIN).

Jonathyn “Jon” Priest is a thirty-one year veteran of the Denver
Police Department in Colorado. He has over twenty-seven years
of experience investigating thousands of criminal incidents of
violence as a detective, supervisor, and command officer. He is a
Court recognized expert in Colorado District Courts and U.S.
Federal Courts in bloodstain pattern interpretation, crime scene
and shooting incident reconstruction, death investigation, and
major case management. In addition to criminal testimony, he
testifies and consults in civil cases in the area of death
investigation and major case management. He has extensive
background in the area of death investigation and officerinvolved critical incident investigation. Jon developed the
Denver Police Department’s investigation protocol and training
curriculum in the area of death investigation, officer-involved
critical incidents, and interview and interrogation. He also has a
great deal of experience in the area of video documentation of
criminal incidents. He trains law enforcement officers on a state
and national level in these disciplines. He regularly consults with
the District Attorney for the Second Judicial District as well as
the Denver City Attorney in the area of criminal investigation.
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